
Ely Neighbourhood Panel Meeting 
 

Thursday 23rd January 2014, 7pm-9pm 
 

The Council Chamber, East Cambridgeshire District Council. 
 

AGENDA 
 

19:00-
19:02 

1 
 
 

Welcome 
 
 

 
Cllr Lis Every, Panel Chair 

 

19:02- 
19:05 

2 
 
 

Introductions and Apologies 
(Inc. introduction of officers present from agencies) 
 

Cllr Lis Every, Panel Chair 
 

 

19:05-
19:15 

4 
 

Chair’s Announcements and Consultation items 
Cllr Lis Every, Panel Chair 

 

19:15-
19:30 

 
5 
 
 
 

 
Update on East Cambs District Council, Sanctuary 
Housing, Cambs County Council, and City of Ely 
Council actions since last meeting 
 

Agency Panel Representatives 
 
 

 

19:30-
19:50- 
 

 
6 
 
 

Neighbourhood Policing Update and actions since 
the last meeting 

Paul Ormerod, Cambs 
Constabulary 

 

19:50- 
20:10 

7 
 

 
Audience Issues 
 
Round table discussion and audience feedback of 
agreed issues not already raised during the updates 
session 
 

Cllr Lis Every, Panel Chair 
 
 
 

Presentation Items:- 

20:10-
20:30 

 
8 

 
Ely Cycling Strategy 

 
Ely Cycling Campaign 

20:30 – 
20:45 

 
9 

 
Ely Station Gateway Supplementary Planning 
Document 

 
Shirley Blake, East Cambs DC 

20:45- 
21:00 

 
10 

 
The future of the Ely Neighbourhood Panel meeting 

 
Cllr Lis Every, Panel Chair 

 
 

21:00 

 
11 

 
Panel prioritization and close 

Cllr Lis Every, Panel Chair 

 

 



CURRENT CONSULTATIONS:- 
 

Draft Ely Station Gateway Supplementary Planning Document – Public Consultation 
 

The District Council will be consulting on the draft Ely Station Gateway Supplementary 
Planning Document (SPD) from Monday 27th January – Friday 21st March 2014.  
 
The Draft Ely Station Gateway Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) sets out 
ambitious proposals to transform the station area into a vibrant mixed use urban quarter 
which provides for employment expansion, enhanced transport interchange facilities as 
well as creating an attractive gateway to the city. 
 
You can submit your comments via the draft Ely Station Gateway SPD questionnaire – see 
www.eastcambs.gov.uk or  write/email/telephone – East Cambridgeshire District Council, 
The Grange, Nutholt Lane, Ely, Cambs, CB7 4EE, email - 
growthdelivery@eastcambs.gov.uk,  telephone - 01353 665555. 
 
Two public exhibitions where people can view and comment on the proposals are being 
held in the former Millets Store on Ely Market Place on Thursday 6th March 2014 from 2pm 
– 7pm and Saturday 8th March 2014 from 9am – 2pm. 
 

 

North Ely Extension 
Revised plans and revisions to the Environmental Statements are expected shortly for the 
two major planning applications which propose the extension of up to 2,000 new 
residential properties to the north of Ely, enclosed between the A10, Cam Drive, 
Chettisham and Thistle Corner.  Properties which abut the site will be notified of the 
changes to the two applications (E/11/01077/ESO and E/13/00785/ESO) by post, and 
there will be publicity in the local press.  Once received, the revised details will be 
available at the Grange and to view on the Council’s Public Access Planning webpage at 
www.eastcambs.gov.uk.  It is hoped that the applications will be heard at Planning 
committee by the end of March 2014. 

 

Novel Psychoactive Substances & Club Drugs Strategy Consultation  
Cambridgeshire Drugs and Alcohol Team (DAAT) welcomes comments and feedback on 
its provisional two year strategic approach towards raising awareness and reducing harm 
linked to the use of Novel Psychoactive Substances (NPS) and Club Drugs within the 
county. 
 
The proposed approach to addressing the issues associated with the use of these types of 
substances across Cambridgeshire is set out within the strategic document which presents 
the key actions that the DAAT partnership intends to do from April 2014 to March 2016 in 
order to tackle these important issues. 
Cambridgeshire DAAT require this information to inform proposed actions to tackle drug 
related harm linked to Novel Psychoactive Substances and Club Drugs amongst adults 
and young people within community and custodial environments and to enable local 
stakeholders to influence the direction of delivery of Cambridgeshire's response to these 
types of substance use. 
 
People can provide their views via the Survey Monkey link on the consultation website 
address: http://www.cambsdaat.org Consultation closes on 31 January 2014. 
The draft proposed strategic document will be reviewed and revised in accordance with 
consultation feedback with a final copy published at 

http://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/
mailto:growthdelivery@eastcambs.gov.uk
http://www.eastcambs.gov.uk/
http://www.cambsdaat.org/


www.cambsdaat.org<http://www.cambsdaat.org/>. Where feedback does not result in 
revisions to the document, the DAAT will be happy to respond directly to any queries with 
clear reasons for non-inclusion / revision of the strategic document. 
 

 

Better Care Fund 
The County Council is consulting on the Better Care Fund, a new pooled budget which 
aims to improve health outcomes in Cambridgeshire. 
 
The Better Care Fund is a new pooled budget for Clinical Commissioning Groups (CCGs) 
and councils to join-up health and care services. Previously known as the Integration 
Transformation Fund, it will help to integrate work and transform local services to older and 
disabled people. 
 
It is being proposed to use the fund in Cambridgeshire to re-design how health and social 
care across the county is currently delivered. In the future, the focus will be more on 
working to prevent people requiring health and social care services and, where they do, 
being more proactive in identifying people who are at risk and having more joined up and 
active care plans. The aim, where ever possible, will be to help people to stay at home and 
remain independent for as long as possible. 
 
This is a large and complex programme and the Better Care Fund will, if successful, re-
shape drastically the way services are provided in Cambridgeshire. 
 
Information is available on the consultation website: 
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/social/bettercarefund and the consultation closes on 8 
February 2014. 
People can give their views by emailing: 
mary.hucker@cambridgeshire.gov.uk<mailto:mary.hucker@cambridgeshire.gov.uk>  
or by calling 01223 706 145. 
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